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Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 

August 
Aug 11 – Thursday Night Cruise-In at Albany 
Grocery Outlet Store, 5pm-8pm.  Come early 
and stay late. 
 
August 13 -- Albany American Legion Post 10 
Car Show, 8:30am-2pm, $25.00 
 
August 13 – The Hinckley's are having a 
retirement party for their son who retired 
from the Navy.  It will be at the American 
Legion, Albany at 9:30 PM  
 
August 14 -- Summer Finally Got Here Concert 
& Car Show, Colton, 8am.  Concert at 12 
noon.  FREE 
 
August 14 -- All FORD Picnic, Champoeg State 
Park, St. Paul, $10.00 + $5.00 park fee, 8am-
3pm 
 
Aug 17 -- STRO'S Wednesday Night Cruise-In 
at A&W in Stayton, 5pm-8pm, 1215 W 
Washington St., Stayton.  LAST ONE FOR 2022 
 
August 18 -- Thursday Night Cruise-In at 
Grocery Outlet in Albany, 5pm-8pm 
 
August 18 -- Mennonite Village in Albany, 
6pm-8pm, 30's - 40's - 50's Cars & Trucks 
ONLY 
 
August 20 -- Central Lions Club Car Show, 
Independence, 8am, $20.00 
 
August 20 -- Firefighters Car Show, Lyons, 
9am-3pm, $20.00 
 
 
 
 
 

August 25 -- Thursday Night Cruise-In at 
Grocery Outlet in Albany, 5pm-8pm, LAST ONE 
FOR 2022 
 
August 27 -- Art & Air Car Show, Albany, 8am, 
$20.00 
 
August 27 -- Fitness 1440 Car Show, 8am-2pm, 
Linn Lanes Bowling Center, Lebanon 
 
August 28 -- Meadowlark Senior Living Car 
Show, 181 S 5th, Lebanon.  FREE LUNCH + T-
SHIRT, $10.00, fee goes to Alzheimer's. 
 
August 28 -- Surf City Car Show, Lincoln City 
 
September 
Sept 03 – Cars and Coffee, Walnut and 
Highland, Corvallis 
 
Sept 06 – Rollin’ Oldies General Meeting 
 
Sept 10 – Antiques in the Street and Classic 
Car Show, 8am-4pm, Albany 
 
Sept 10 – Millersburg Car Show, 12-4pm, 
Millersburg City Park  
 
Sept 17 – Rollin’ Oldies’ Fifties-in-the-Fall Car 
Show   
 
Sept 17 – Gathering Show and Shine, 9am-
3pm, Gathering Church, 5050 NE Elliot Circle, 
Corvallis 
 
Sept 24 – Celebration of Life for Jack Davis, 
American Legion, Lebanon, 3pm 
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  ROLLIN' OLDIES GENERAL MEETING 
AUGUST 2, 2022 

 
President Dave Faller brought the meeting to 
order at 7:00 PM.  He then led us in the flag 
salute. 
 
He asked if there were any guests.   
 
Dave introduced Marland Rice, who talked 
about the car show at the American Legion in 
Albany on August 13th.  Then there was Dave 
Pafundi. 
 
He asked if there were any new members.  
There were Mark and Cindy Adams and Rich 
and Oren Swanson. 
 
Al Allen talked about the event t-shirts.  He 
said they would be teal, the club color. 
Secretary Lorna Sebastian is on a trip to 
Alaska, so Dottie Andersen was secretary Pro 
Tem.  The President asked for the minutes 
from July meeting.  Dottie asked if there were 
any questions about the minutes in the 
newsletter.  Being none, the minutes stood. 
 
Treasurer Linda Meredith was working at 
National Night Out with the Lebanon Police 
Department, so Dottie Andersen gave the 
financial report. 
 
Carol Hood reported that there were 42 
members tonight.  Sheila and Mike Peterson 
and sometime guest Richard Frasier are ill. 
 
Vice President Dan Miner let us know there 
was a memorial for his sister Ethel Gray 
Saturday August 6th at 1:00Pm at Ethel’s 
home.  Ethel was a Lifetime member. 
 
Carol Hood gave her Salem Council report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cruise Master Tom Hinckley had several 
events going on.  He talked about the First 
Friday, August 5th, starting at 4:00 PM in 
Lebanon.  If you want to be a part of this 
event, we will be meeting at the American 
Legion at 3:00 PM and drive to the designated 
area at 3:15 PM.  It will be quite an event.   
Shop owners will be participating in a poker 
run.  Kristi's will be having all sorts of ice 
cream dishes, cones, and milk shakes.  Also a 
Sock Hop.  The parking will have enough room 
for 40 cars. 
 
The Hinckley's are having a retirement party 
for their son who retired from the Navy.  It will 
be at the American Legion Car Show at 9:30 
PM on the 13th. 
 
Tom announced the Chicken Run is no longer.  
It is now the Ham Run. 
 
The Rollin' Oldies got Club Participation at the 
Springhill Show.  We received a plaque. 
 
Web Master Don Hammer said the flyers and 
dash plaques are being made.  Historian, 
Dottie Andersen, reported that she brought 
the Club Album which is partially done.  She 
will keep working on it. 
 
Regarding Hospitality, Dottie said except for 
Mike and Sheila Peterson all is well. 
 
Barbara Jurick said there will be a memorial 
for Jack Davis on September 24th at 3:00 PM 
here at the American Legion. 
 
Regarding the car show, Dave had the list of 
committees for the show.  If you signed up or 
want to sign up he has it to be checked.  He 
then asked if there were any questions.  
Dottie said she had some. 
 



 

Springhill Car Show 
 

 
A number of Rollin’ Oldies attended the 
Sprignhill Car Show in its new location this 
year.  Dave Faller is key in making this show 
happen.  Thanks to DJ Freeman for these 
photos.   

 

Rollin Oldies Shirts in Production 
By Al Allen 

 

 
 
The Event Staff T-shirts are ordered and in 
production.  I expect them to arrive on August 
22.  This will give everyone time to collect 
their money for payment to me at our 
September car club meeting.  The final cost 
has been calculated at $17 each.  Thanks to all 
of you who will be proudly wearing these 
distinctive T-shirts at our September 17th 
Rollin Oldies "50's in the Fall" car show.  I 
hope everyone is getting as excited as I am 
about finally having our car show after a two 
year hiatus. 
 
 

If you are not getting the Newsletter contact 
Lou Dupuis.  Talk to Tom Hinckley regarding 
emails. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm. 
 
Respectfully, Secretary Pro Tem, 
Dottie Andersen 
 
 

Newport Car Show 
 

 
 
 
 
 



  

August Birthdays 
Louie White      1 
Esther Hillary                  8 
Barb Jurick       8 
Lou DuPuis      9 
Dick Wetzel    15 
Joyce Ulmer                23 
Tim Stockwell                24 
Linda Covell                24 
Keith Franell                25 
Bob Pleu    25 
Greg Parrish                30 
 
August Anniversaries 
Bryan and Linda Covell    7 
Tim and Mary Stockwell  11 
Lance and Sheryl Caddy                        20 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September Birthdays 
Larry Jones      8 
Will Smith      8 
Nora Shupe    10 
Cynthia Freeman   12 
Dale Newcomb   12 
Doranne Morris   17 
Lorna White                18 
Linda Faller    20 
D J Freeman                24 
Pete Larsen    26 
Jim Stinson    28 
 
September Anniversaries 
Lou and Donna DuPuis    4 
Dick and Jan Wetzel     7 
Kevin and Rose McVeigh    4 
Keith and Tracy Franell  21 
 
 
 

 

The Newport Car Show is a short walk from 
the beach and many interesting lunch spots.  
Thanks to Tom Hinckley for the photos.  
 

 



 

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 
  

 

 
Sargent at Arms:  Verle Steele 541-409-6460 
 

 
Web Master:  Don Hammer 541-924-0620 
 

 
Hospitality:  Dottie Anderson      541-974-6604 
 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-905-3709 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   
7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  
lou.dupuis49@gmail.com  
 
 

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Dan Miner       541-409-3111 
  

 
Secretary:  Lorna Sebastian       541 791-3301 
 

 
Treasurer:  Linda Meredith     541-570-1797 
 

 
Acting Historian: Dottie Anderson 541-974-
6604                 
 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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